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School Partial Closure Information

Dear parents/carers,

As you know the Government are asking some schools to open for the children of key workers and those children under Social Care and with an Education Health Care Plan. We expected the definitive list of key workers at 11.00am. We have still not received it. The list below is from a previous UK Government list. Should parents/carers see their occupation on the Government list then please update accordingly.
Key workers list
	Clinical National Health Service staff - doctors, dentists, including nurses, ambulance teams
Pharmacy staff
	Teachers and nursery nurses



	Police officers and Community Support Officers
	Prison officers

	Probation Service staff
	Social workers, educational psychologists, and therapists

	Local Authority Planners
	Firefighters

	Connexions Personal Advisers
	Ministry of Defence personnel

	Environmental Health Officers
	Highway Agency Traffic Officers


What do I need to do if I am on the Key Worker list and want to use this service?
Parents who are in the categories detailed above, who do not have other childcare options and need their child/children to come into school MUST contact the school by 12 noon tomorrow with the following information. We will then be able to plan supervision and put proper safeguards in place should we be need to contact you urgently. Please complete the required information and copy/paste onto an email sending to lsmith@mcauley.org.uk. 
	Name of Child





	Year Group

	Emergency Contact Name

	Emergency contact number

	Key Worker Category
	Employer name and number



Under these extraordinary conditions The Secretary for State stated that school would ‘not be an educational setting’ but a ‘safe place’ for critical workers to leave their children. As the school has already put much work and a multitude of resources into its distance-learning plan and in the interests of consistency, these children would be completing the same work as students who remain at home.
We have outlined the basic requirements for any parent who decides that they need this service:
· Provision is for McAuley students only. This is for safeguarding reasons.

· School will be open from 9.00 until 2.30pm. Students should attend for the whole day unless you let us know otherwise. We assume that this list is for the foreseeable future unless you notify us otherwise.

· Students will sign in at Cantley site only. An attendance list will be generated

· Supervision will take place in the Cantley Hall where students will be sat at exam desks to ensure social distancing.
· Students will be expected to attend in full uniform and be fully equipped. In the interest of hygiene, we will not be lending any equipment although we will provide lined paper.

· Students will be expected to conduct themselves according to our Best Standards of behaviour. Those who fail to behave correctly will need to be collected without delay.
· We will not be able to provide school meals but will be working with our catering provider to look at provision for those in receipt of Free School Meals. 
· Students who become ill during the day, particularly if they exhibit well publicized symptoms of COVID-19, must be collected without delay. 

· If you have informed us that your child will be attending and then cannot, you MUST inform the school via the attendance officer at lsmith@mcauley.org.uk

How will my child get to and from school?

We will not be able to run our school subsidised services. First bus company have also confirmed that they will not be running our usual school services. From Monday they will be operating what is essentially a Saturday service with a few enhancements in the early mornings. Please keep a watch on their website for further announcements.
What is the current situation?
· We still do not have any confirmed cases.

· The latest advice is that public exams are cancelled. Although we don’t know how Y11 and Y13 students will be fairly assessed we suggest that they keep a focus on completing set work. An announcement from The Department for Education is expected tomorrow.
· We will keep you up to date with any changes to the current situation. The only OFFICIAL updates regarding McAuley will only come via school.
What are we doing to protect and support students?
· REMOTE LEARNING is the go to place. Please check for updates.

I have a query; who shall I contact and how?

· Academic queries relating to remote learning. The query is always best coming from the student because class teachers routinely teach around 250 students and will not be able to respond to parental queries. Please be aware that the priority is Y11 and Y13. In the Interests of their well-being I will not be requiring that they spend 6 hours a day staring at a screen. They will be undertaking other directed tasks too.
· Pastoral queries relating to attendance. Please follow the link on the school website for the Behaviour and Attendance/Achievement Lead.

· Well-being concerns. General support, advice and guidance is available on the school website under both the student and parent areas in suggesting ways of coping with the added strains that this situation is causing. Students who have been accessing support in school will continue to do so and have been contacted already.
Thank you for your continued support. Please do keep safe and well in this extremely unusual and challenging time.
God Bless.
John Rooney
Headteacher[image: image1.png]
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